
 

 
JWBrower reporting: 

This season opener drew seven skippers sailing seven different designs to the shores of Surprise Lake in 
Milton Washington. We were all greeted with sunny skies but an occasional billowy cloud would drift by to 
remind us it was still winter. Long Johns, pile and a Gortex shell were augmented with Balaclava, wool 
scarf, gaiters and hand warmers to keep me comfortable in the sometimes puffy conditions. The wind 
mainly hovered just above drifting conditions yet interrupted with puffs out of the West Northwest. We got 
good at watching the dark water coming across the lake and timing the start of the countdown timer to take 
advantage of the new wind. The rest rooms where closed so we sailed without a break to complete 
eighteen two lap races by two o’clock. Six of seven skippers earned bullets by the end of sailing. Then we 
rushed off to Puerto Vallarta not just for the Mexican fare but to first shuffle knock-kneed to the Men’s 
Room in the back. Bill went for his typical Margareta, I was reacquainted with a tall Mac-n-Jack, phones 
were passed around and Joe told of his travel adventures to and from San Diego. All in all just the normal 
stuff to remind us why we really do these little toy boats. JWB 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://puertovallartamilton.com/

